AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 30th day of November, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

      
 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

 

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilman Piaquadio led the pledge to the flag.

3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to please remember State Assemblyman Thomas Kirwan, who recently passed away, in their prayers.    
4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 

6A.       Add On:   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Class 8 Truck 

6B.
Add On:    FLEET MAINTENANCE: Generator Purchase Update 

12.
Add On:    EXECUTIVE SESSION:   Police Personnel  

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $2,578,609.97, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6. PRESENTATION:  Health Insurance
Supervisor Booth said this item was discussed at the November 16, 2011 Audit Work Shop Meeting. Mr. Booth said he has spoken to the representatives at Keevily/Spero White Law, Inc. and asked them to bring this matter back to the Town Board next year.  

A.       Add On:   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Class 8 Truck 

James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board. He asked the Board to make the decision as whether they wanted to purchase a truck with an automatic or standard transmission. The cost of a truck with an automatic transmission is $108,679.00 and one with a standard transmission is $97,611.00. He has spoken to other Towns who have trucks with an automatic transmission and they are extremely satisfied with them. Mr. LaColla said he is also in favor of purchasing a truck with an automatic transmission. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked if there is a warrantee on the trucks transmission.  

Mr. LaColla said there is a basic warrantee and there is an extended five year transmission warrantee that is available for approximately $600.00.  

Councilwoman Greene said she called a garbage company and was told that their entire fleet has automatic transmissions, which they are very satisfied with. 

Councilman Woolsey is not in favor or purchasing a truck with an automatic transmission. Instead, he would prefer to hire another seasonal worker for the Highway Department. 
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It is Supervisor Booth’s opinion that the bid price is low and it is a good opportunity for the Town to try a truck with an automatic transmission.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of a Class 8 Heavy Duty Cabin Chassis automatic transmission truck from Arkel located in New Windsor New York, for the amount of $108,679.00  and an extended transmission warrantee with a price not to exceed $700.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
(Add On):    FLEET MAINTENANCE: Generator Purchase Update 

Mr. LaColla said he meet with Councilman Bello last week to discuss the purchase of a generator. He presently has 2 quotes and is waiting for a third. He has the specs on the generator and has talked to Central Hudson about the hookup. The regulator located at Fleet Maintenance can be changed to accommodate the fuel needed to operate the generator. He has the dimension for the pad that is needed for the generator to sit on. The decision of the placement of the pad will be made by the vendor that is chosen. Mr. LaColla said the approval for this purchase was done at the November 16th Audit Workshop Meeting. 

Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene asked that the generator is purchased no later than December 2011.  
Councilman Woolsey asked about having a roof put over the generator.

Mr. LaColla said the generator is made to be outside, but has talked to the Highway Department about an existing shed that they have. 
Councilman Bello asked the type of fuel needed to operate this generator.

Mr. LaColla said natural gas. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. LaColla to contact him as soon as he receives the third quote for the generator. 
7. ACCOUNTING:

A. Proposal for 2011 Justice Court Audit
Supervisor Booth said the Justice Court audit is mandated by the State of New York. Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni, Weddell, who did the 2010 audit for the court, has submitted a proposal which is the same amount as their                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               2010 proposal. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the proposal dated October 28, 2011 submitted by Vanacore, DeBendectus, DiGovanni and Weddell for the amount of $5,100.00 to conduct the 2011 Justice Court Audit. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Justice Court Unclaimed Bail
Supervisor Booth said Jackie Calarco’s request stated the Unclaimed Exonerated Bail (T-93) is over six years old. The Justice Court made a good faith effort to locate the people who posted the bail before the funds were turned over to the Accounting Department. At this time the bail becomes the property of the municipality.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 17, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer the Justice Court Unclaimed Bail in amount of $3,027.50 to the general fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C. Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated November 17, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, as follows:

FROM




TO



AMOUNT

General Fund Contingency

General Fund Tax Certiorari

001.1420.0407


001.1420.0407



$85,000.00
General Fund Contingency

General Fund Labor Relations Attorney

001.1990.0499


001.1420.0406



  15,000.00
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8. EAST COLDENHAM HAMLET STUDY:  Draft Discussion

Supervisor Booth said the East Coldenham Hamlet Study was distributed to the Town Board at the November 16th Audit Work Shop Meeting. Mr. Booth asked the Board Members if they had any questions or comments at this time. He then asked Mr. Taylor what the next step was.

Mr. Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Board can discuss the comments and make their own determination as to how the majority feels or they can organize the comments and circulate them to the public and decide which ones they want to send to Mr. Smith and Mr. Wells. 
9. ZONING:

A. Senior Housing Floor Area
Mr. Taylor said the Board adopted a Zoning amendment which was intended to equalize the incentives for senior housing to those for affordable housing in the R-3 District. The amendment for the R-3 District was an applicant proposing a development which included a mix of non-restricted and restricted units that could obtain up to 9 units per acre, with the bonus being of every three extra units one will be a senior unit. There is also a provision in that law that states those senior units are subject to the same size restriction that applies to senior units in general. Councilman Piaquadio asked to put the same incentive for senior projects as there are for affordable projects. 

However, the Local Law did not address one difference in maximum size limits between affordable units and senior units. Three bedroom affordable housing units with 1 ½ baths and a maximum 1,000 square feet of floor area are allowed. The senior housing provisions limit senior units to a maximum of 2 bedrooms plus certain specified rooms, with a maximum size of 900 square feet. This would produce a building with a smaller footprint. The purpose of this Local Law is to provide further incentives for housing opportunities for senior citizens in the Town.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to make a referral of the proposed Local Law amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Senior Citizen Housing to Orange County Planning, Planning Board and Zoning Board. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B. 84 Realty and Parke Lane Rezoning Discussion

Mr. Taylor said the Town conducted the first public hearing on the two Zoning Amendments, opened the Zoning Amendment and closed the Comprehensive Plan public hearing. A second public hearing is needed if the Board chooses to move forward on the Comprehensive Plan Amendments and reopen the recessed Zoning Amendment hearings. 

Supervisor Booth suggested having an informational meeting regarding this matter. They reviewed the mailing list used for the public hearing and determined it was inadequate and revised it. Mr. Booth said he will finish next year’s schedule this coming week and set the public hearing at the first regular meeting in January. 

Mr. Taylor suggested the Town Board ask the developers to enter into certain agreements. The Parke Lane agreement was not to use the other accesses existing for other roads accessing the project. The Patton Road agreement the Town wanted assurances that they proceed with a proposal for single family residential development and the drainage. Mr. Taylor asked the Board if they wanted him to draw up agreements concerning the above and have them in place for the January meeting.

The Board agreed that Mr. Taylor should draw up the agreements.

Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene suggested the Town Board make the Planning Board aware of the drainage concerns in writing.  

10.

ASSESSOR – CERTIORARI SETTLEMENTS:

A. Barton Chevrolet LLC
Mark Taylor said the estimated total refund liability for the Town for the tax certiorari for Barton Chevrolet, Inc. and 800 Auto Park Place for the years 2003-2010 will be approximately $12,058.07, exclusive of Special Districts and the Fire District. The School District’s refund liability will be substantially larger. Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, for the Town of Newburgh is in favor of this settlement. 

The assessed value, of $715,000.00, for this parcel (97-2-27.3) for 2011 now is $603,000.00, a reduction of $112,000.00. The reductions in assessed values vary for the prior 8 years, with the maximum reduction being $215,000.00 for 2008. The 2002 proceedings are discontinued with prejudice and without costs. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law SBL# 97-2-27.32 Barton Chevrolet, Inc. and 800 Auto Park Place, LLC (Auto Park Place), Index Numbers 2002-5006, 2005-5135, 2006-5943, 2007-6553, 2008-7571, 2009-7393, 2010-8025 and 2011-7084. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. Webb Properties Lakeview Realty
Mark Taylor said under the terms of the proposed settlement for Webb Properties, Inc. and Lakeview Realty Holdings, LLC, the 2002, 2003, 2004, 2005 and 2006 proceedings are discontinued with prejudice and without costs. The estimated total refund liability for the Town for years 2007 – 2010 will be approximately $1,167.00 exclusive of Special Districts and the Fire District. The School District’s refund liability will be substantially larger. Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, is in support of the proposed settlement. 

The assessed value for parcel 97-2-19.12 (formally known as 97-2-19.1) is $315,000.00, which is vacant, for 2011. For 2011 the assessed value will be $287,960.00, a reduction of $27,940.00. The reductions in assessed values vary for the prior 4 years, with the maximum reduction being $36,510.00 for 2008.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 97-2-19.12 (formally known as 97-2-1) Webb Properties, Inc. and Lakeview Realty Holdings, LLC (Old Little Britain Road and Unity Place), Index Numbers 2002-4903, 2003-4999, 2004-5005, 2005-5136, 2006-5940, 2007-6558, 2008-7573, 2009-7394, 2010-8027 and 2011-7086. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C. Webb Properties Auto Park Place LLC
Mark Taylor said under the terms of the proposed settlement for Webb Properties, Inc. and Newburgh Auto Park, LLC (Unity Place and Auto Park Place), the 2002 and 2003 proceedings are discontinued with prejudice and without costs. The estimated total refund liability for the Town for the years 2004-2010 will be approximately $2,971.53, exclusive of Special Districts and the Fire District. The School District’s refund liability will be substantially larger. Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, is in favor of the proposed settlement.

The assessed value of $386,800.00 for parcel 97-2-37, which is vacant, for 2011 will be $317,404.00 a reduction of $69,396.00. The reductions in assessed value vary for the prior 7 years, with the maximum reduction in assessed value being $76,894.00 for 2009. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL #97-2-37 Webb Properties, Inc. and Newburgh Auto Park, LLC (Auto Park Place and Unity Place), Index Numbers 2002-4902, 2003-5000, 2004-5004, 2005-5134, 2006-5941, 2007-6560, 2008-7572, 2009-7392, 2010-8026 and 2011-7083. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
D. Alfred Clapper Jr.
Mark Taylor said the property is a parcel on NYS Route 300 containing an office building. The proposed consent order and judgment for Alfred Clapper, Jr. provides for a reduction in assessed value from $154,400.00 to $122,000.00 in 2008, from $154,500.00 to $124,500.00 in 2009 and from $154,400.00 to $134,500.00 in 2010 and 2011. The chart shows that the total refund liability for the Town, excluding Special Districts and the Fire District, will be approximately $917.43.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 35-3-13 Alfred E. Clapper, Jr. (NYS Route 300), Index numbers 2008-8267, 2009-7304, 2010-7968, and 2011-7343. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
E. Thomas Costa

Mr. Taylor said that Thomas Costa’s property is a parcel on North Plank Road presently containing a single family residence. The proposed consent order provides for a reduction in assessed value from $35,400.00 to $23,000.00 in 2008. The chart shows that the total refund liability for the Town, excluding Special Districts and the Fire District, will be approximately $133.05. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 3-1-69.22 (formally know as 3-1-69.2) Thomas Costa (North Plank Road), Index Number 2008-8283. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Councilwoman Greene asked Supervisor Booth to set up a meeting in June 2012 with the Fire Districts so they can budget for certioraris. 
11.

POLICE: T-94 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 22, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to pay veterinarian services, for a Rottweiler at the Town Shelter, from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $191.00. 
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said he authorized these services and the Rottweiler has been adopted.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes: 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  DPW Personnel
MOTION was made at 8:02 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss DPW and Police Personnel. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made at 8:54 p.m. by Councilman Bello to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

See Attached  

13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:55 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
